From: COM Student Council

Sent: Wednesday, September 6, 2017 6:01 PM

To: All Medical Students

Subject: SEEKING NOMINATIONS — LCOM Dean Search Committee Student Representatives
Importance: High

Dear Students,

As you probably heard, Dean Morin announced last week his plans to step out from serving as Dean of
the College next summer once a new Dean is in place.

The President of UVM, President Sullivan, is initiating a national search for the new Dean of the Larner
College of Medicine and is constituting a Search Committee. In accordance with the conditions set forth
in the University Manual, President Sullivan is in the process of identifying the membership of the
Search Committee. Per section 301.1 of the University Manual, the Search Committee will include two
students enrolled in a degree program offered by the College.

Student involvement will be imperative in identifying an outstanding Dean to continue the remarkable
progress of the Larner College of Medicine. Thus, we are seeking nominations. The time commitment
involved is estimated at 6-8 Committee meetings (2 hours each) over the course of the search, two days
of interviews for semifinalists, and then two days of campus interviews. Most of the Committee’s work
will take place between November and March, and student members will be excused from their
academic responsibilities, as deemed appropriate.

Please nominate yourself, or another student who has confirmed their willingness to serve if elected, by
contacting your Student Council President, Stephanie Brooks, with the nominees full name and
confirmed willingness to serve, no later than Monday, September, 18, 2017.

We strongly encourage student participation in this important process. If you have questions about the
process or serving on the committee please feel free to contact Dr. Christa Zehle, Associate Dean for
Students.

Thank you,

Stephanie Brooks, Class of 2018, Student Council President
Hyunsoo No, Class of 2019, Student Council President-elect
Kiersten Hallquist, Student Services Coordinator

Dr. Christa Zehle, Associate Dean for Students
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